

Remember to check out our website:

www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

To see this newsletter in colour on our website E-mail: admin@corrie.tameside.sch.uk

Tel: 0161-336-2242



The Golden Rules

We are kind and gentle
We are prepared for the school day
We work hard
We look after property
We listen to people
We are honest

Contact Details

Please let us have an up to date email address that is regularly checked as all communication from school is sent via parentmail. We also need contact numbers in case of emergency for all our children as we have had occasions recently when we haven't been able to contact parents / carers.

FEBRUARY DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

WEDNESDAY JAN 30 th 9AM	YEAR 1 TO 6 PARENT WORKSHOP
FRIDAY 1st 9AM	4D ASSEMBLY
TUESDAY 5th 3.30 PM	YEARS 3 & 4 TALENT AUDITIONS
WEDNESDAY 6th 3.30 PM	YEARS 5 & 6 TALENT AUDITIONS
FRIDAY 8th 9AM	CHOIR ASSEMBLY FOR PARENTS
MONDAY 11th 3.30PM	VALENTINES CRAFTS
TUESDAY 12th	YOUNG VOICES
WEDNESDAY 13th 5PM	YEAR 2 & 6 SATS INFO PARENTS EVENING
THURSDAY 14th	VALENTINES DISCO
	KS1 3.30 PM KS2 4.45 - 6PM
FRIDAY 15th	EXCELLENT CITIZEN ASSEMBLY 9AM
	SCHOOL CLOSES 3.30 PM
MONDAY 25th 9AM	SCHOOL RE-OPENS 9AM



Whole School attendance target for this Year is 97%

This years attendance so far is 95.5 %

SCHOOL MEALS—IMPORTANT

Please ensure you select your child's meals choice in ParentPay — Log in and go to;

• • • • • • • • • • • • • •

Meal bookings.

Select a main then a dessert for each day as far as you can/wish

Then Confirm bookings. You will get confirmation on the screen that your selections have been made.

NURSERY

We have places available in April 2019 for children who are 3 before 31 March 2019.

Application forms are

available in Infant and Junior Reception.

LOST UNIFORM

We have lots of uniform left behind without names in (or it has worn off in the wash) so we can't return. Please check if your child's name is in their uniform.

Also, on non—uniform days, please do not send in expensive sports wear.

Midday Vacancy

We have a vacancy for a midday assistant further

information can be found at https://www.greater.jobs/

Free morning Bagels !!!!!!!

Corrie Primary School has joined the government's National School Breakfast Programme (NSBP), which is being delivered by the charities Family Action and Magic Breakfast.

We are pleased to offer a healthy school breakfast, available to all, and enjoy the benefits that brings, with children settled and ready to learn at the start of the school day.

The aim of the programme is to ensure that no child starts the school day too hungry to learn.

If your child would like a 'grab and go' breakfast which will be half a bagel please send them to the Junior Hall between 8:30 and 8:45 am. Enjoy:-)

Healthy Eating Policy

Please send your child with a healthy packed lunch e.g. children should not be bringing fizzy drinks, large bags of crisps or large chocolate bars as part of their packed lunches..

PARENT PAY / MEAL SELECTION

Thank you for your patience with the new lunch system.

Please make your menu selections by Friday night for meals the following week, please remember if you're child is in juniors there has to be money available on your ParentPay account before meal selections can be made. If you don't pay for school meals then you still need to make the meal selections but ParentPay knows not to apply a charge.

Please give notice to the office staff if your child is changing from lunches to sandwiches or sandwiches to lunches.

If you need any help with ParentPay or meal selections please call into the office and we will be happy to help you.

Help our PTA by Online Shopping

Did you know we are registered with The Giving Machine? You can raise money for the PTA while doing your online shopping. Go to the givingmachine.co.uk to register, choose Corrie Nursery and Primary School as your cause and then visit the retailer via the giving machine website and shop as usual. Thanks!

SPARE CLOTHES FOR INFANTS

If you have any children's underwear that your child/ren have outgrown please send them in to school as we do need spares for boys and girls for the younger children ages 3 upwards.

Thank you

New play equipment in the Junior playground.

Our new equipment has been installed and the children are now having the opportunity to play on it. It looks like great fun and all the children have been really positive about it.

We are encouraging the children to be safe on the equipment and they are being supervised when playing on it.

Staff are only supervising the equipment during play and dinner times, at all other times if you allow your child to go on it then it is at your own risk and you are responsible for their safety.

If your child comes to and leaves school without an adult it is your responsibility to decide if you want them to use you equipment without you being present. Again you are responsible for the risk at this time.

HEAD LICE

We STILL appear to have a problem with Head Lice at the moment in some classes.

Can we please ask <u>everyone</u> to thoroughly check their child's hair, and start treatment where necessary.

Free head lice treatments can be obtained from local chemists, using this, along with a nit comb is the most effective way to rid your child of head lice.

We would highly recommend that you purchase this comb, and use it on your child every time you wash and condition their hair. This will ensure that your child remains free from head lice.

Thank you for your co-operation.



RR – Snow day

In the Reception class the topic is Winter so we have been learning about the Seasons and Winter weather. We have been creating lots of snow related art and made a fantastic Winter display in class.

ಮತ್ತಿ ಸಿಕ್ಕೆ ಸಿಕ್ಕೆ ಸಿಕ್ಕ ಸಿಕ್

The children were very excited when it snowed on Tuesday and we were able to go out in the snow in the waterproof outfits ,we all a great time. We would have liked more snow!

Message from the Acting Headteachers

There have been some wonderful class assemblies over the last few weeks, it's so lovely to see all the children full of confidence and sharing their work. Thank you to all the Parents and Grandparents who came along to the assemblies and afterwards back to class.

On Wednesday 30th January we are holding a handwriting workshop morning from 9am in years 1 to 6, We look forward to as many parents as possible coming into classes to see the handwriting policy in action.

Its really cold and wet at the moment so please ensure that your child has appropriate footwear for the weather as the playground is often wet when the children are outside.

It was great to see so many parents who attended the coffee morning and had the opportunity to discuss any concerns with the nutrition team.

Mrs Faulkner & Mrs Rafferty